
GM CUSTOMER CARE AND AFTERSALES 
DCS3968 

URGENT - DISTRIBUTE IMMEDIATELY 
 

Date: March 16, 2016 
  
Subject: Additional Vehicles Included in the Takata-Produced Passenger 
 Airbag Inflator Recall - GM Reference Number 15815   
  
Models: 2008 Pontiac Vibe  
  
To: All General Motors Dealers  
  
Attention: General Manager, Service Advisor, Service Manager, Parts and  
 Service Director, Parts Manager, Used Vehicle Sales Manager, 
 and Warranty Administrator 
  

GM is currently executing a safety recall relating to Takata-produced passenger airbag 
inflators in certain Pontiac Vibe vehicles (bulletins 14491 and 15406).  The Pontiac Vibe 
was manufactured by New United Motor Manufacturing, Inc. (NUMMI), a joint venture 
between Toyota and GM.   
 
Toyota recently added all 2008 model year Pontiac Vibe vehicles to this recall.  
Approximately 25,500 vehicles are being added.  GM has assigned these vehicles to 
reference number 15815 for provisional tracking purposes.  This number may change 
once the final vehicle population is determined and segregated into areas of high absolute 
humidity and non-high absolute humidity. 
 
These additional vehicles have been updated in the Investigate Vehicle History (IVH) 
screen in the Global Warranty Management (GWM) system under number 15815.  This 
action has been taken to assist dealers with determining which vehicles are involved so 
they can properly respond to customer inquiries. 
 
Until further information becomes available, the IVH screen in the GWM system will 
display "N/A" under Release Date and "Incomplete – Remedy not yet available" under 
Status.  This means the required repair is not yet available and dealers should not attempt 
to perform any repairs on these vehicles. 
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